
July 2007 Voter's Meeting 

Minutes  

Quarterly Meeting  

July 1, 2007  

 Chairman Nelson Torbeck called the meeting to order.  Pastor 
Wohletz read a selection from 1 Kings regarding Elijah and spoke about 
Elijah's relationship with God.  He then led those present in prayer.  The 
minutes were read and accepted as read.  There were no new members 
accepted during the past quarter.  A motion to release Richard and Jennifer 
Greathouse to join a Methodist Church received a second and passed.  

 The Treasurer's report was given and the Picnic made a profit of 
$1323.96.  The Elders reported meeting monthly and discussing the affairs 
of the Church.  The Board of Education had nothing to report at this time.  
The Trustees reported that there is water in the lines but that it has not yet 
received EPA approval, so the Church property will not be hooked up until 
the water receives EPA approval.  An anonymous family of the 
Congregation wishes to buy exterior doors for the Church with the 
Congregation to pay for the installation.  A motion to grant permission to 
proceed with the Door Project, with the Trustees to present ideas to the 
Congregation regarding the doors, received a second and carried.  

 The Sunday School encourages families to bring their children to 
Sunday School.  The Bible Class sent a CARE package to service personnel 
and will do so again in two or three months if anyone cares to donate.  The 
Financemen had nothing to report at this time.  The Sexton had a question 
regarding tombstones and the Secretary is to check the minutes for past 
policies.  The Young People will be taking a trip to Orlando at the end of 
July.  

 Under Old Business the Treasurer reported that the Congregation 
could purchase an Automated External Defibrillator (A.E.D) for 
approximately $1118 with a grant.  A motion to purchase an A.E.D. 



received a second.  There was a call for a secret ballot.  The Chairman 
appointed Ron Harmeier, Tyler Kruenegel, and Dennis Schukar as tellers.  
After some discussion, the motion carried.  

 The Treasurer explained that the Congregation could purchase a 
wireless system to aid the Hearing Challenged for $1,000.  After some 
discussion, a motion to purchase a wireless system to aid the Hearing 
Challenged was made and received a second.  After a call for a secret 
ballot, the motion passed.  The Congregation will try to obtain matching 
funds from Thrivent.  

 The Chairman thanked and released the tellers.  After the reading of 
the minutes, the meeting was adjourned with the Lord's Prayer.  

 Respectfully submitted,  

 F. Gale Meseke, Secretary  


